
SELECTBOARD AGENDA 

& MEETING NOTICE 

July 1, 2024 
***Indicates item added after the 48 hour posting  

bold underlined time = invited guest or advertised hearing 

(all other times are approximate) 

 

Location: Town Hall, 2nd floor meeting room, 325 Main Road, Gill 

 

5:30 PM Call to Order (If the meeting is being videotaped, announce that fact.  If remote 

participation will occur, announce member & reason, & need for roll call voting) 

 

Old Business 

o Review of Minutes: 8/29/22, 9/12/22, 10/11/22, 11/21/22, 12/5/22, 12/19/22, 1/30/23, 2/13, 2/27, 

3/13, 3/28, 3/30, 4/10, 4/24, 5/8, 5/22, 6/5, 6/20, 7/3, 9/11, 9/25, 11/06, 11/27, 12/4, 1/2, 2/12, 

2/26, 3/11, 3/25, 4/8, 4/22, 5/6, 5/21, 6/3, 6/17 

o Highway Department Vacancy – update on hiring process & possible recommendation to hire 

 

New Business 

o Organics Collection Program – proposal to establish a community organics collection area located 

at or near the parking lot for the Riverside Building. Startup costs of $1,200 (enclosure) plus direct 

mail flyer; weekly cost of $90. RDP grant funds can be used. – Jan Ameen, Executive Director of 

Franklin County Solid Waste Management District and Vicky Jenkins, Gill’s rep to the District, 

will present & answer questions. 

o Memorandum of Understanding with Franklin County Solid Waste Management District for 

Gill’s participation in regional household hazardous waste collection event on Saturday, 

September 21, 2024.  Recommended budget of $1,250 using RDP grant funds. 

o Appointments 

 Miles Keefe and Billy Whitaker as Firefighters through 6/30/25 

 Diane Sumrall as an Election Worker through 6/30/25 

o Other business as may arise after the agenda has been posted. 

 Fire Department Annual Purchase Orders for Fiscal Year 2025 

o Public Service Announcements, if any 

o Warrants 

FY24 #26 Vendors ($572,467.88) & Payroll ($40,766.24) – reviewed & signed on 06/17/24 

FY24 #27 and FY25 #1 – review & sign 
 

Adjournment  

Other Invitations/Meetings:   

Date Time Event Location 

Thur 7/4  Fourth of July holiday  

Mon 7/15 5:30 PM Selectboard meeting Town Hall 

Mon 7/29 5:30 PM Selectboard meeting Town Hall 
 



1

Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard

From: Vicky Jenkins <vjenkins01354@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, June 20, 2024 12:52 PM
To: Ray Purington; Jan Ameen-FCSWMD
Subject: notes from our meeting today
Attachments: Gill organics collection proposal.docx

Ray and Jan, 
 
Thanks for meeting today to discuss the possibility of implementing an organic composting program for the 
town. Currently a service is provided by The Compost Cooperative of Greenfield MA, and there are about a 
dozen Gill residents who pay for this service. Unfortunately the cost of providing the curbside service is not 
sustainable for Gill residents and will end on August 1st. 
 
We are proposing a community compost collection site where residents can drop off their compostable 
materials to a secure location - possibly at the Riverside Municipal Building on Route 2. The Compost 
Cooperative will pick up weekly at this central location. Jan's handout (attached) explains the costs of setting up 
the collections site.  
 
Here are some concerns we discussed at our meeting this morning: 

 Odor - if the proposed site is as described in Jan's handout it would sit right below the windows of the 
building which could lead to a stink - especially in the summer months. Possible solutions include 
signage asking that the lid of the carts remain closed, and a weekly pick up prevents too much 
accumulation of compost. A cart of wood shavings or sawdust could be put in the dog kennel so 
residents can cover their compost before closing the lid. The collection site could also be relocated over 
to the parking area which puts it away from the building. 

 There is a compressor for the minisplit located on the outside of the building in the proposed area and 
access is needed for maintenance of the system. Possible solutions include moving the collection site so 
there's enough room to get to the compressor or find a new location. 

 There will be a roof project on the building in the near future and the collection site could be in the way 
so again, an alternate site could be considered. 

 There was a concern that the collection site would not be used appropriately - residents sharing the 
combination with out of town friends or people dumping inappropriate materials.  

 Snow removal in the winter time could be an issue. The collection site needs to be accessible to 
residents as well as the pick up from Compost Cooperative during the months of possible snow. We 
don't want to ask the highway department to do the work to keep this area clear. 

 While the reduction of garbage from people who are composting might be seen as a positive factor as it 
will cost the town less in garbage removal, composting would also result in less income for the town 
from the sale of trash stickers. 

This project has been added to the agenda for the Selectboard meeting on Monday, July 1 at 5:30. Vicky and 
Jan will be in attendance to present the idea and address questions and concerns. 
 
Feel free to forward this email to the Selectboard to update them on the discussions we've had. 
 
Jan - anything to add? 
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Gill Organics Collection Program 

June 2024 

 

 

Background:  Vicky Jenkins and Jan Ameen met with the staff at the Compost Cooperative about 

setting up a community organics collection area.  The back of the Riverside Building was identified 

as an ideal location.  It is near the Riverside residential area, convenient for the Compost Coop, and 

out of view of the public.  The area determined to be ideal for the collection point is on the back right 

side in the corner of the small building.  See photo below. 

 

                              

 

 

Secure Collection Structure:  In order to keep animals out of the organics carts as well as to prevent 

illegal dumping in the carts, the program would install an 8’x 8’ x 6’ covered dog kennel.  Cost at 

Home Depot is $1200.  It would have to be assembled. See image above. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.franklincountywastedistrict.org/
mailto:info@franklincountywastedistrict.org


 

Program Components:  The Compost Coop would initially place 2-3 wheeled carts lined with a 

biodegradable bag in the kennel.  There would be a combination lock on the kennel.  Residents would 

sign up to participate and be given the combination.  The town can sell kitchen compost pails to 

participants or give them at no cost.  The Compost Coop can sell or give participants a 5-gallon pail 

for transporting to the Riverside Building.  The carts would be exchanged weekly.   

 

Costs for Gill:  $1200 for the kennel. Collection costs are $30/cart/week or $390/month for three 

carts.  Annual collection cost equals $4680.  The town can use RDP funds for these costs. 

 

Implementation:  The Solid Waste District would work with the town on a direct mail notice to 

Riverside residents about the program.  The District would produce educational materials for 

participants.  It would also order a sign for posting at the site.  All Gill residents can eventually 

become participants in this collection.  It’s recommended to start with Riverside and then expand. 

 

A start date should be at least 30 days after distributing the direct mail document.   

 

The District would help with problem-solving. 

 

 

 











E-mail firedept@gillmass.org  This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer 

 

 

June 20, 2024 

Gill Selectboard: 

 

On June 20, 2024 the Gill Fire Department Board of Engineers approved for 
appointment to the Gill Fire Department the following name(s}. 

 

 

Firefighter:    Billy Whitaker 

  Miles Keefe 

   

 

 

 

Fire Chief 

 

Gene Beaubien 

 

 

  

 

 

    Gill Fire Department 
                196A MAIN ROAD • GILL, MA 01354-1805 • (413) 863-8955 • FAX: (413) 863-0126 

 

mailto:firedept@gillmass.org









